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Sheila Sutton 

One Ardmore Associates, LP 

755 South Broad Street 

Philadelphia, PA  19147 

                             

 

RE:  One Ardmore Place: Construction Work Hours Variance Request                                

    

 

To Whom it may concern: 

 

This letter will serve as the formal request from Harkins Builders Inc. (“Harkins”), in conjunction with One 

Ardmore Associates, LP (“OAA”), to extend working hours in Lower Merion Township for the construction project 

located at 24 Cricket Avenue and generally referred to as One Ardmore Place (the “Project”). Specifically, Harkins 

respectfully requests that the Township grant a variance to the starting time for construction so that work can begin 

at 7AM.  The 7AM start is the industry standard and the overwhelming majority of subcontractors and suppliers 

allocate their human and other resources, and bid their work, based upon a 7AM start time. The 7AM start minimizes 

the impact of congestion and safety risks related to construction related traffic during periods of heavy commuter 

traffic by the early arrival and early end of the work day, provides more daylight working hours (which improves 

safety), and allows material and equipment deliveries and crew arrivals to be more efficient and predictable. The 

end results are improved safety for the general public and workers, and timely Project delivery so as to minimize 

the presence of construction activities.  It is estimated that starting at 8AM could cause up to a three-month increase 

in the production schedule. 

 

We request that this variance be granted for the duration of the Project (beginning in October 2016 and proceeding 

through October 2018).  As construction nears completion, the majority of work will take place inside the building, 

but there will still be portions of work being performed on the exterior of the project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Bill Janes 

Project Engineer II 

Harkins Builders, Inc. 

 

CC:  File 

 OAA 

 

http://www.harkinsbuilders.com/



